
AWGA General Meeting

Minutes – March 15, 2022

Call to order 1:14pm

President’s Remarks / Opening – Charlotte McFarlin

● After Play discussion of the Tee It Forward Tees at Tierra Verde
o Charlotte/Lynda reminded people to enter their scores manually with 69.5/120 for

Tierra Verde.  Members stated that they enjoyed the new tees moved forward. It

was suggested that the #2 tees be moved slightly to the right.

● Maggie Williams announced that the Auto Play list is now updated weekly.

● Jane Wilson reminded members to please remember to sign in on the Sign In Sheets –

And Post your scores AFTER play.

o Jane Reviewed the Proper way to complete and Attest Score Cards and made

members aware that any discrepancies will result in disqualification

o Many members have broken 80 and 90 using the Tee it Forward Tee Boxes.  The

Birdie/Putts and Chip In Sheet includes a place at the bottom to enter your name if

you break 100, 90, or 80 for the FIRST time.

● Lynda Duvall made sure members understood how to sign up to Receive REMIND text

messages for last minute notifications. (A handout was provided for members to use to

set up the “Remind” on their text messages).

● The Hole In One Pot current amount is $295.00

● Lynda Duvall passed around a paper for members to provide Emergency Contact Info in

the event of an emergency on the course.  It was also suggested to add the PRO Shop

numbers of each course in your phones

● Kathy Bergh Presented the Treasurer Report and Budget (attached)

● Shirley Addison went over the Upcoming Tournament Schedule as follows:

o Spring Fling – April 4, 2022 at Lake Arlington
o Hot Fun in the Summertime – July 12, 2022 at TR
o AWGA 70th Anniversary Tournament – Sept 6, 2022 at TR. Members are

encouraged to reach out to older members who may know bits of history about
our organization to attend and speak if willing.

o 2022 Club Championship – Day 1 Oct 31, 2022 at LA, and Day 2 Nov 8, 2022 at TV
with lunch to follow at TV on Day 2. It will be a Low Gross and Low Net
Tournament

o Christmas luncheon date TBD.  It was decided that the Christmas luncheon would

only include Awards, Introduction of the New Board and Fun.  No General



Meeting will be held at the luncheon.  The General Meeting will be held earlier in

the month, so as not to lengthen the time of the Christmas luncheon or interfere

with a festive day of fun.

● Shirley is putting together some new member packets and bags.  The bags will contain

goodies and some handouts specific to AWGA.  The bags will be free to new members.  She

will order several extras.  Existing members may purchase one for $5.00.

● Pam Bean reported we have 10 new members. She requested to be notified if you know of

any member who has an illness etc., so she can send a card.

New Business –

● Questions were asked about changing our tee time back to 9:00 in March, instead of 8:00.

The City sets our tee times.  We have no control over that.  We have asked and they have

told us no.

● Lynda Duvall is going to try to include a “Rule” in her e-mail communications, possibly

monthly.  The purpose is to make members aware of a PGA Rule they may not be familiar

with and/or review for many of us.

Reminder that we have a League Rule of “Lift/Clean/and Place”, one grip length that can be

used anytime, EXCEPT the Club Championship and ACE of ACES tournaments.  Remember:

The local league rule Is NOT intended to improve your lie.

● The Club would like to find a cabinet with glass to be placed in the Clubhouse at Lake

Arlington to house our Club Champion trophy.  Preferably locking.  If anyone knows of a

resource for this, please contact Charlotte McFarlin.

● Diane Johnson asked if members would be interested in voting for our league to join

Suburban next year. (Too late this year).  Suburban is a group of several courses around DFW

that rotate monthly hosting a play day.  Several of our members have been with

organizations that participated in Suburban and stated how much fun it is and a great way to

meet other lady golfers. Dues are $16.00 a year.  Play Days are approx. $35.00 without

lunch.  (If a club hosts and provides lunch it may run approx. $50.00).

After discussion, Lynda Duvall made the motion to start the discussion with the Suburban

organization to add to our organization.

Motion was seconded by Teresa Pate.   Vote was all in favor.

Adjourn 2:06pm



Treasurer's Report February 2022

BEGINNING BALANCE 1/31/2022 $ 4,704.32

INCOME 2/4/2022 FEES $ 70.00 2/16/2022 FEES $ 140.00

2/21/2022 FEES $ 140.00

2/21/2022 GAMES* $ 50.00

3/1/2022 FEES $ 70.00

3/10/2022 FEES $ 70.00

TOTAL INCOME $ 540.00 $ 540.00

EXPENDITURES 2/21/2022 1340 B. LIVINGSTON GAMES* $ (50.00) 2/21/2022 1336 L.

DUVAL HIO $ (20.00)

3/8/2022 1341 L. CROWDER INK $ (58.97)

3/8/2022 1342 J. WILSON GAMES $ (65.24)

TOTAL EXPENDITURES $ (194.21) $ (194.21) ENDING BALANCE $ 5,050.11

Submitted by 3/10/2022

Treasurer

Kathy Bergh


